[EXTERNAL] 8-13-2020 Public Comment

Vicki Motley via Stevensville Montana <noreply@t ownofstevensville.com>

△ 5 % → …

Mon 8/10/2020 2:39 PM To: Jenelle Berthoud

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Submitted on Monday, August 10, 2020 - 2:39pm Submitted by user: Visitor Submitted values are:

First & Last Name: Vicki Motley

Address: 318 9th St.

Agenda Item: New Business: Discussion/Decision: Establishing a Local Board of Public Health

for the Town of Stevensville

Comment: I do not want the Town of Stevensville to establishing a Local Board of Public Health. I feel that Ravalli County has this in place, and I don't believe that the Town can afford it. I realize that the rationale will be given that Cares Money will be used. At some point in time the Cares Money will cease to exist, and we can't afford it once the funding is gone. I feel like we are trying to be more and more like Missoula County and their rules, and mandates. Missoula County residents are being taxed out of their homes, and I know that this will happen in Stevensville if we don't put a stop to it. We do not need a Local Board of Public Health.

DO NOT REPLY DIRECTLY TO THIS EMAIL

[EXTERNAL] 8-13-2020 Public Comment

Vicki Motley via Stevensville Montana <noreply@t ownofstevensville.com>

△ 5 % → …

Mon 8/10/2020 2:42 PM To: Jenelle Berthoud

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Submitted on Monday, August 10, 2020 - 2:42pm Submitted by user: Visitor Submitted values are:

First & Last Name: Vicki Motley

Address: 318 9th St.

Agenda Item: New Business: Discussion/Decision: Use of Face Coverings in Public Settings to

Help Prevent the Spread of COVID-19

Comment:

Use of Face Coverings in Public Settings to Help Prevent the Spread of COVID-19 - I do not want to the Town of Stevensville to mandate this.

DO NOT REPLY DIRECTLY TO THIS EMAIL

From: CRAIG and DELANE JOHNSON < creativedining@msn.com>

Sent: Thursday, August 13, 2020 12:40 PM To: Council < council@townofstevensville.com>

Subject: [EXTERNAL] public comment for agenda 8-13-20

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Comment on tonight's agenda 8-13-20 for 11a:

Delane Johnson 520 Charlos St. Stevensville, MT 59870

Discussion and decision for establishing a local board of health for Stevensville

I ask you to please not decide this without first contacting each business in Stevensville for input. There has not been enough time to make a decision on this that accurately reflects input from those it will affect.

My input as a Stevensville city resident and business owner in Stevensville is to vote no for a local health board! We have a county health board that has been doing a good job and this seems like an over reach of local government authority. This is not necessary. Please vote no.

Discussion for 11b:

Again I urge you to not vote for further regulations or rules on face coverings in our community. We have input from our COUNTY Health Board on this already.

There is lots of discord on whether a mask will help or not, and lots of opinions on the subject, etc. I believe that we as individuals are responsible for our own health. I believe the majority will already do what they can to protect those around them. Creating more regulations does not help but instead hurts our wonderful community. The majority of Montana sherrif's have already said that they will not be enforcing the governor's mandate...why would our little town try to.

I love Stevensville. I am the 3rd generation from my family that has been raised in this town and my kids the 4th. I want to see Stevensville succeed and be as wonderful as it has always been. I am saddened that this is even a discussion.

Vote no for more mandates, regulations, and enforcements.

Thank you! Delane Johnson 406-360-9985

From: Heather Thurs < heather.thurs@gmail.com>

Sent: Thursday, August 13, 2020 2:44 PM To: Council <council@townofstevensville.com>

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Health board

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Agenda items 11a and 11b "Establishing a local Board of Public Health for the Town of Stevensville"

We have a health board with Ravalli county. We have a state health department that licenses and inspects businesses. We have OSHA, WHO and CDC that all provide free guidance on how to conduct our businesses in order to keep employees and patrons safe. Please, just say NO!

We do not need more duplicative government oversite!

Thank you,

Heather Thurs

From: Sandra Lind <sandralind51@gmail.com> Sent: Thursday, August 13, 2020 3:14 PM To: Council < council@townofstevensville.com> Subject: [EXTERNAL] Creation of Town Health Dept

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Council:

This has come to my attention by one of our wonderful town business owners here in Stevensville. What a waste of time and money. As everyone is already aware, Ravalli County has a Health Department which is well qualified to handle all the needs/concerns of our community. Our business owners can spend their time on more urgent matters, not more regulations.

Sandra Whittecar 296 Meadow Road Stevensville, MT 406-369-4300

G

≪ Reply all
✓
Î

Î

Delete

Junk Block
…

[EXTERNAL] 8-13-2020 Public Comment

Glenda Edgeworth via Stevensville Montana <nor eply@townofstevensville.com>

△ 5 % → …

Thu 8/13/2020 2:54 PM To: Jenelle Berthoud

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Submitted on Thursday, August 13, 2020 - 2:53pm Submitted by user: Visitor Submitted values are:

First & Last Name: Glenda Edgeworth

Address: 870 N Burnt Fork Rd, Stevenville, MT

Agenda Item: New Business: Discussion/Decision: Establishing a Local Board of Public Health

for the Town of Stevensville

Comment: What makes you think that the town of Stevensville needs their own Board of Health? We already have a Board of Health in Ravalli County is it because the Sheriff and and County Commissioners are not enforcing the mask mandate? Where is the money to pay for this person coming from? Stevenville is not it's own entity it does not need a Board of Health Period.

DO NOT REPLY DIRECTLY TO THIS EMAIL

G

≪ Reply all ∨ 🛍 Delete 🛇 Junk Block …

[EXTERNAL] 8-13-2020 Public Comment

Glenda Edgeworth via Stevensville Montana <nor eply@townofstevensville.com>

 \triangle 5 % \rightarrow ...

Thu 8/13/2020 3:02 PM To: Jenelle Berthoud

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Submitted on Thursday, August 13, 2020 - 3:02pm Submitted by user: Visitor Submitted values are:

First & Last Name: Glenda Edgeworth

Address: 870 N Burnt Fork Rd, Stevenville, MT

Agenda Item: New Business: Discussion/Decision: Use of Face Coverings in Public Settings to

Help Prevent the Spread of COVID-19

Comment: Just stop we don't have that many cases in Ravalli County to mandate a Public Health Board and for you to mandate we all wear face masks. You want to wear a face mask wear it but people are responsible for their own health and we have a right to choose to wear one or not. You are dividing this town by trying to make us wear one. JUST STOP! This is USA not China we have always had the right to live free.

DO NOT REPLY DIRECTLY TO THIS EMAIL

K

[EXTERNAL] 8-13-2020 Public Comment

Kent Barbian via Stevensville Montana <noreply @townofstevensville.com>

 \triangle 5 % \rightarrow ...

Thu 8/13/2020 3:08 PM To: Jenelle Berthoud

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Submitted on Thursday, August 13, 2020 - 3:07pm Submitted by user: Visitor Submitted values are:

First & Last Name: Kent Barbian

Address: 116 Cottonwood Court, Hamilton, MT 59840

Agenda Item: New Business: Discussion/Decision: Use of Face Coverings in Public Settings to

Help Prevent the Spread of COVID-19

Comment:

Will the public be allowed to comment real-time - after the council holds a discussion yet before a vote on the matter?

If not, here is my comment: Hamilton City Council is also discussing this issue. As a citizen of Ravalli County, I encourage the council to vote to follow governor Bullock's directive regarding the use of face coverings in public settings as a way to unify the city, county, state, and entire United States in helping to prevent further spread of the virus causing COVID19. I am disappointed to hear the outcome of the vote from the Stevensville school board about only recommending face coverings.

Again, will the public be allowed to comment further real-time?

DO NOT REPLY DIRECTLY TO THIS EMAIL

From:

Kate Kingsbury <kdwinks@yahoo.com>

Sent:

Thursday, August 13, 2020 3:30 PM

To:

TOS Info

Subject:

[EXTERNAL] Board of health

Follow Up Flag:

Follow up

Flag Status:

Flagged

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

I do not want a board of health for stevensville. We have one for the county. No more regulation and overreach.

Sent from Yahoo Mail on Android

From: Tiffany Williams <tiffanyphotographymt@gmail.com>

Sent: Thursday, August 13, 2020 3:54 PM To: Council < council@townofstevensville.com>

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Public Health

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

I am a business owner in downtown Stevensville, and I would like to address the discussion about Stevensville having a public health board.

The Ravalli County Public Health Board has been dysfunctional during this Covid-19 crisis. Even early on, the Ravalli County Public Health officer refused to disclose where in the county people lived who were being diagnosed with Covid, making it impossible to identify community spread. In mid-July, the public health officer stepped down amid death threats for cancelling the fair and because she wasn't being supported by the sheriff's office or county commissioners. A public health nurse also stepped down. County Commissioners temporarily named the sanitation director to the role, but then the public health officer rescinded her resignation to give them time to find an adequate replacement (because sanitation isn't the same as public health), and named an interim public health nurse.

It doesn't inspire a lot of confidence for the county office in charge of keeping the public healthy to experience this kind of turmoil in the midst of a pandemic. With school resuming soon and so many businesses boasting their anti-mask stances, Ravalli County might be well on its way to becoming a hotspot. I'm intrigued by the discussion tonight and hope Stevensville can provide some common sense solutions to the upheaval happening at the county level.

As a business owner, I think about Covid every time I interact with my clients. I think about what steps I can take to keep them healthy and what kind of liability I might face if contracting Covid from me leads to loss of life. I think about what it will mean for my family physically, emotionally, and financially if I contract Covid during my busy season and am no longer able to work. If I get Covid right now and have to quarantine for two weeks, I can't photograph weddings, senior sessions, family reunions, newborns, and all the other important milestones that just can't wait. I would be letting so many people down, and that is the best case scenario if I recover. There would be significant loss of revenue for my business, which would have a trickle down effect on my vendors and other local businesses I patronize. I wish others were thinking about the challenges and realities of Covid this way.

I appreciate the discussion and the effort Mayor Dewey and the town council are already making to keep our community healthy.

Thank you for your leadership.

Sincerely,

Tiffany Williams www.tiffanyphotographymt.com www.tiffanyshootsrealestate.com facebook:facebook.com/TiffanyWilliamsPhotography phone: (406) 304-7259

From:

joylynnmwright <joylynnmwright@gmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, August 13, 2020 4:04 PM

To:

Public Comment

Subject:

[EXTERNAL] One of Three

Follow Up Flag:

Follow up

Flag Status:

Flagged

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

RE: Zoom Town Meetings.

These Zoom meetings are restrictive. They do not accommodate for all residents of Stevensville to be active participants of Town meetings.

You limit public commentary is limited to only in town residents, when the board's decisions effect every Stevensville resident.

Not everyone has the ability to access the internet, within or without the incorporated town boundaries.

Not everyone can call in to these Zoom meetings.

Not everyone knows how to access by phone or on a computer/laptop or tablet

By limiting citizens ability to be able to attend Town Meetings, you are violating their rights.

JoyLynn MWright 215 Church Street

From:

Dan Whitesitt <skibumin1@yahoo.com>

Sent:

Thursday, August 13, 2020 4:45 PM

To:

Council

Subject:

[EXTERNAL] Public Board of Health

Follow Up Flag:

Follow up

Flag Status:

Flagged

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Council,

I have been looking at tonight's agenda for the Public Board of Health and Face Coverings in Public settings.

- Public Board of Health we have a good County Board of Health which works directly with the Hospital and the County Health Dept. By Stevensville starting another Board of health it will make things more confusing for everyone in the town and in the valley. This valley does not have that many people to warrant another board of health and certainly the number of people in Stevensville alone is to small to warrant their own Board of Health. This will also end up creating more work for the Hospital, the County public Health Board and the County Health Dept. There is already enough conflicting information don't add to it. We do not need to create more work just work with what is already in effect and is already working.
- Face Coverings in Public Settings I don't agree that you need to do this. With the number of people in stores you can keep your 6 feet distance between if you need. Don't need to mandate that everyone wears a mask as well. Let each business decide, otherwise you are directly effecting their livelihood. Each business is better equipped to make this decision. You will simply not get/make everyone comply anyway.

Currently there are 12 cases in Ravalli County the county has over 43,000 people That is .03 percent of the people that have been diagnosed. That is less than a 1/2 of 1 percent of the population. Yes it is a bad virus, yes it is real but really.

Thank you for your time,

Dan Whitesitt 335 Valley View St.

From: Desirae Coty <winnabaga@gmail.com>
Sent: Thursday, August 13, 2020 4:49 PM

To: Council; Jaime Devlin; Robin Holcomb; Bob Michalson; Dempsey Vick

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Tonight's Meeting 8/13/2020

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Flagged

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

My name is Desirae Coty. 311 Turner St, Stevensville, MT 59870

I am more than discouraged about writing this, as there has never really been a care given to the citizens. Loudest ones get greasy wheels, right? I am not very loud when it comes to town politics. Rather passive. I can not sit back any longer. Why in the world would we need a town health board? Why the redundancy? We already pay taxes for the Ravalli County Health Board. This encompasses the entire Ravalli County. They have gone through the expense of finding virologists and epidemiologists. You are act suggesting that they are not knowledgeable in their fields because you disagree? Do we really need a board to add a mask order on top of the already mandated mask order. The businesses in this town have been through ENOUGH. They are barely making it. They are trying their best to deal with both sides of this issue. They have been getting horribly abused, their businesses have been attacked online by a group called Masked Up, whose sole goal is to harass them into complying with their ideals. They have called for attacking them online, in person and over the phone. We have been putting our lives on the line since March, but never have I been so scared to go to work, because I am mask exempt. Never have I been so scared to send my son to school because of the bully parents that will teach their kids to bully my child because he is mask exempt.

I need to also talk about the school for a second. I was severely disappointed in the fact that you, Mayor Dewey, jumped on the mask bandwagon and attacked the school. They had taken the time to survey each parent. They had an online option for those students that needed that option (this option was largely ignored by all media outlets), PLUS the CHOICE on masks at the school. This I rejoiced in because my son has severe OCD. What you may not know what OCD is, he is afraid his actions or lack of actions will cause harm to family and friends. He does rituals. These rituals are handwashing, circling the desk, and pacing. He is under so much anxiety. It got so bad last year when the news of Covid hit, he started pulling out his hair. Literally. It took US two years to stop him from washing his hands to the point of bleeding. It has taken ALL OF US. An entire team to calm him down...refocus him, train him and love him....Mrs. Motley, Mrs. Baney, Mrs. Shourd, Mrs. Roglstead and the ENTIRE CSCT Team, and countless others have helped me in this. Cutting him off from school is hurting his mental health and his education and depriving him of his support system. No one understands what its like to be in another's shoes. He can NOT wear a mask, because that is asking an OCD child to do rituals to protect you. He is 11. He should never be burdened with YOUR health.

Another child, about 5, where I work was super upset....why? Because his sister had a stomach bug and while his mother was cleaning her up said "I think my sister has covid and will die." My heart broke. This is what our kids are listening to. This is what this fighting is doing.

Choice is a beautiful thing, and what our country was founded on. Do we really need to destroy the small businesses in our town to prove your ideals are better. Do we need to waste our resources this way? Help them stop trying to close them down.

From: joylynnmwright <joylynnmwright@gmail.com>

Sent: Thursday, August 13, 2020 4:50 PM

To: Public Comment

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Two of Three

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Flagged

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

RE: Protest Picnic

This is addressed to the person or persons, who lied and spread rumors to the Town Council and the mayor regarding the Stevensville Harvest Farmers Market and it's director Stacie Barker in respect to the August 1st protest picnic which was held on 3rd Street.

I understand a certified letter was sent to Stacie Barker in which Mrs. Barker was accused of having made rounds during the July 25th Market to the individual vendors whereby she invited them to stay on after the August 1st Market closed, so that they'd have an opportunity to participate in the protest picnic that I organized.

Let this serve in any official capacity necessary and be put on record for everyone who opposed this event from the getgo.

Stacie Barker did not go around to the the vendors nviting them to stay on after the market on August 1st when my event was to be held.

I did! Joylyn Mane Wright. Me, myself, and I alone acted in this, having personally invited every vendor and every customer, as well. I did ask Stacie Barker permission to go visit all the vendors. But I did not ask Stacie Barker to join me nor did I ask her to invite the vendors to attend my event as vendors or paeticipants. In fact, Stacie Barker said she did not want to have the farmers market connected to the protest. I told her in no way shape or form was the market associated with my protest event. The Picnic was not even supposed to be a protest, for that matter. The council and the mayor forced my hand into making it as that!

The picnic invitation to the craft vendors and food vendors was to provide various opportunities for the picnicgoer's to support local small hime based businesses and to buy food of their choosing if they did not wish to partake of the potluck dinner that was being offered for free to the public.

Whomever told the mayor and his Town Council that Stacie Barker was involved needs to get their facts straight! They need to stop lying and spreading false information to the board and the mayor in order to prevent one's rights from being processed via the law, the Constitutional law both state of Montana's and the United States Constitution.

I will not tolerate the passive-aggressive veiled threats by the Town Council nor the mayor ... especially the mayor, by dangling the business license for the market. The vendors have every right to set up their tents or their trucks at a privately held event, with the proper permits in place which I had, and they can participate for free, or at cost to the participants of any permitted event, whether a demonstration protest or a regular Community event.

If Mayor Dewey cannot use his common sense and pick up a phone to call Mrs.. Barker or myself to verify the rumor he went on where he based that certified letter and veiled threats, then he needs to consider that he is not fit for this public office. And therefore, every one needs to call into question the individual and Collective town councils abilities to effectively lead this town!

Such a simple thing to do to pick up a phone and to ask to clarify such erroneous claims. But no, instead, you write a certified letter inferring that this protest had anything to do with Mrs.. Barker and or the Farmers Market. It did not! I unequivocally and completely deny such allegations!

Keep in mind that none of you have the right to tell anybody in this town what they can and cannot do. You cannot tell anyone that they can or cannot have a rummage sale. You cannot tell anyone they cannot operate a home-based business. You cannot stop anyone from protesting, nor can you threaten them if they do. You cannot dictate what goes on at a protest, as long as it stays in the event guidelines, and city ordinances, and state and federal laws. All of which this event did offer.

Your attempts to sabotage the protest was a huge failure. It is a fatal conceit of this mayor and the Town Council to think that you have that type of power over any of us in this town. You do not! Over 100 people attended that event. We sat at the table, we ate dinner together and we enjoyed a peaceful picnic. We did not wear masks, nor did we social distance from each other because it was a protest against these Mandates, which are unconstitutional We kept the event peaceful, as I stated it would be.

The event was a success despite everything you did to prevent it from happening, including delaying approval of the event permit up to the day before the event was to be. That type of interference only proves your desires to control and dictate the activities and lives of the citizens in Stevensville. And now you want to have a board of health, and you want to focus your efforts on controlling the children in school? Since when do you know more than their parents? Since when does a mandate become a law without voting for it? Enforcing unconstitutional mandates is the very definition of government overreach. Again, mandates are not law!

Joylynn M Wright 215 Church Street

From:

joylynnmwright <joylynnmwright@gmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, August 13, 2020 4:57 PM

To:

Public Comment

Subject:

[EXTERNAL] Three of Three

Follow Up Flag:

Follow up

Flag Status:

Flagged

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

RE: Board of Health in Stevensville

There is absolutely no need for a separate Board of Health to be organized in the town of Stevensville. Ravalli County has an excellent Board of Health at the health department in Ravalli County county seat in Hamilton Montana. An additional Board of Health in Stevensville is just another prime example of government overreach. It cannot enforce mandates just because it's just another government agency. Band-Aids are not laws. To organize, form, set up Etc, a Board of Health doesn't make a mandate a law. Voting on a proposed bill through proper legislative channels at the state capitol building, in a public hearing, makes it become law, which is done through proper legislative power. Just by organizing and forming a Board of Health on a local level doesn't make it so, nor does it make it that much more enforceable.

JoyLynn MWright 215 Church Street

From:

joylynnmwright <joylynnmwright@gmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, August 13, 2020 4:57 PM

To:

Public Comment

Subject:

[EXTERNAL] Three of Three

Follow Up Flag:

Follow up Flagged

Flag Status:

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

RE: Board of Health in Stevensville

There is absolutely no need for a separate Board of Health to be organized in the town of Stevensville. Ravalli County has an excellent Board of Health at the health department in Ravalli County county seat in Hamilton Montana. An additional Board of Health in Stevensville is just another prime example of government overreach. It cannot enforce mandates just because it's just another government agency. Band-Aids are not laws. To organize, form, set up Etc, a Board of Health doesn't make a mandate a law. Voting on a proposed bill through proper legislative channels at the state capitol building, in a public hearing, makes it become law, which is done through proper legislative power. Just by organizing and forming a Board of Health on a local level doesn't make it so, nor does it make it that much more enforceable.

JoyLynn MWright 215 Church Street

From:

joylynnmwright <joylynnmwright@gmail.com>

Sent: To: Thursday, August 13, 2020 5:00 PM

Subject:

[EXTERNAL] Board of Health in Stevensville

Follow Up Flag:

Follow up

Public Comment

Flag Status:

Flagged

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

There is no need for a local Board of Health to be in Stevensville. Ravalli County has a perfectly good department in Hamilton.

I oppose this proposal.

Keith Wickham 215 Church Street

 $\mbox{\ensuremath{\mathfrak{C}}}$ Reply all $\mbox{\ensuremath{\mathfrak{C}}}$ Delete $\mbox{\ensuremath{\mathfrak{D}}}$ Junk Block $\mbox{\ensuremath{\mathfrak{C}}}$

[EXTERNAL] 8-13-2020 Public Comment

Jonell Erhart via Stevensville Montana <noreply@ townofstevensville.com>

△ 5 % → …

Thu 8/13/2020 5:01 PM To: Jenelle Berthoud

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Submitted on Thursday, August 13, 2020 - 5:00pm Submitted by user: Visitor Submitted values are:

First & Last Name: Jonell Erhart

Address: 2869 Caribou Lane, Stevensville, MT 59870

Agenda Item: New Business: Discussion/Decision: Establishing a Local Board of Public Health

for the Town of Stevensville

Comment: Of course we don't need a town board of health! That's just another salary for taxpayers to pay and another layer of unelected officials telling us what we can or can't do. We already have state and county officials to fill this role.

DO NOT REPLY DIRECTLY TO THIS EMAIL

From:

joylynnmwright <joylynnmwright@gmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, August 13, 2020 5:00 PM

To:

Public Comment

Subject:

[EXTERNAL] Board of Health in Stevensville

Follow Up Flag:

Follow up

Flag Status:

Flagged

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

There is no need for a local Board of Health to be in Stevensville. Ravalli County has a perfectly good department in Hamilton.

I oppose this proposal.

Keith Wickham 215 Church Street

≪ Reply all ∨ 🛍 Delete 🛇 Junk Block …

[EXTERNAL] 8-13-2020 Public Comment

Jonell Erhart via Stevensville Montana <noreply@townofstevensville.com>

 \triangle 5 % \rightarrow ...

Thu 8/13/2020 5:06 PM To: Jenelle Berthoud

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Submitted on Thursday, August 13, 2020 - 5:06pm Submitted by user: Visitor Submitted values are:

First & Last Name: Jonell Erhart

Address: 2869 Caribou Lane, Stevensville, MT 59870

Agenda Item: New Business: Discussion/Decision: Use of Face Coverings in Public Settings to

Help Prevent the Spread of COVID-19

Comment: We already have a governor and a county board of health giving mandates on masks. Why the heck would we need or want a town mandate also! America is on day 150 of the 15 days to flatten the curve. It is way past time for citizens to choose for themselves how they protect their own health!

DO NOT REPLY DIRECTLY TO THIS EMAIL

[EXTERNAL] 8-13-2020 Public Comment

Jonell Erhart via Stevensville Montana <noreply@townofstevensville.com>

△ 5 % → …

Thu 8/13/2020 5:21 PM To: Jenelle Berthoud

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Submitted on Thursday, August 13, 2020 - 5:21pm Submitted by user: Visitor Submitted values are:

First & Last Name: Jonell Erhart

Address: 2869 Caribou Lane, Stevensville, MT 59870

Agenda Item: Public Comments (Public comment from citizens on items that are not on the

agenda)

Comment: Why are you meeting in private?! I recognize you are concerned about the virus, but this is not acceptable. Your meeting could be shown on a live facebook feed for citizens to watch. With today's technology I am sure you could find a way for everyone to listen.

DO NOT REPLY DIRECTLY TO THIS EMAIL

[EXTERNAL] 8-13-2020 Public Comment

Jonell Erhart via Stevensville Montana <noreply@townofstevensville.com>

△ 5 % → …

Thu 8/13/2020 5:23 PM **To:** Jenelle Berthoud

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Submitted on Thursday, August 13, 2020 - 5:23pm Submitted by user: Visitor Submitted values are:

First & Last Name: Jonell Erhart

Address: 2869 Caribou Lane, Stevensville, MT 59870

Agenda Item: Public Comments (Public comment from citizens on items that are not on the

agenda)

Comment: Never mind that. I apologize. I found the spot where you live stream the meetings.

I will plan to watch that.

DO NOT REPLY DIRECTLY TO THIS EMAIL

From: Patricia Earnest <outlook_820C1A8F3DC80FB5@outlook.com> on behalf of Patricia

Earnest <inhisarms@montana.com>

Sent: Thursday, August 13, 2020 5:42 PM

To: Council

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Comments for your public meeting

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Flagged

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Mayor Dewey,

I moved to Stevensville in 1990 with my husband and son. We established a business and loved living in the oldest town in Montana. So much history! I am watching you tear this town in two and it makes me very sad. Your schools know best about whether children need to wear masks or not. Do you have any idea the fear that this is putting into children? Do you know how easy it is making for trafficking? Do you care? You have an elected Office of Public Instruction in Elsie Arntzen. Have you even bothered to consult with her? I heard her speak last night and her heart and soul are dedicated to our children's education. You are young, and to my knowledge, this is your first elected position. Every other sign in your city is about recalling you. Why don't you gracefully just resign and let this beautiful city heal and return to personal responsibility? Or are you really serving another agenda? One that is liberal and all about control? Step back please and let our town, the schools and OPI Elsie Arnzen rule on this. They are qualified!!!

Respectfully,

Patricia Earnest

D

[EXTERNAL] 8-13-2020 Public Comment

Delane Johnson via Stevensville Montana <norepl y@townofstevensville.com>

 \triangle 5 % \rightarrow ...

Thu 8/13/2020 5:53 PM To: Jenelle Berthoud

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Submitted on Thursday, August 13, 2020 - 5:52pm Submitted by user: Visitor Submitted values are:

First & Last Name: Delane Johnson Address: 520 Charlos St. Stevensville

Agenda Item: New Business: Discussion/Decision: Establishing a Local Board of Public Health

for the Town of Stevensville

Comment: Please do not vote for this. Even if funds are available now through Covid 19 grants etc, they will not always be there. We do not need to take on additional expenses in our town right now. I do not think there is a need for this with our small town! Even with the changes happening with county health board. Please vote no.

DO NOT REPLY DIRECTLY TO THIS EMAIL

[EXTERNAL] 8-13-2020 Public Comment

Craig Johnson via Stevensville Montana <noreply@townofstevensville.com>

△ 5 % → …

Thu 8/13/2020 6:02 PM **To:** Jenelle Berthoud

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Submitted on Thursday, August 13, 2020 - 6:01pm Submitted by user: Visitor Submitted values are:

First & Last Name: Craig Johnson Address: 520 Charlos St Stevensville

Agenda Item: New Business: Discussion/Decision: Use of Face Coverings in Public Settings to

Help Prevent the Spread of COVID-19

Comment:

There is already a mandate from our governor which the majority of Montana sheriff's departments have came out and said they are not enforcing. Why would our small town try to regulate this.

We are each responsible to take care of our own health and be responsible with caring for those around us... This is not governments job!

We do not have some major outbreak of covid-19 in our community. I believe we are doing a good job of caring for our health without government overreach such as this or adding more regulations to community members or businesses.

I love Stevensville! I'm raising 4th generation here in my family.

Don't add to the disharmony we already have here. Let us choose ourselves!

DO NOT REPLY DIRECTLY TO THIS EMAIL

D

≪ Reply all ✓ 🛍 Delete 🛇 Junk Block …

[EXTERNAL] 8-13-2020 Public Comment

Desirae Coty via Stevensville Montana <noreply@townofstevensville.com>

△ 5 % → …

Thu 8/13/2020 6:14 PM To: Jenelle Berthoud

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Submitted on Thursday, August 13, 2020 - 6:14pm Submitted by user: Visitor Submitted values are:

First & Last Name: Desirae Coty

Address: 311 Turner St

Agenda Item: New Business: Discussion/Decision: Establishing a Local Board of Public Health

for the Town of Stevensville

Comment:

I am more than discouraged about writing this, as there has never really been a care given to the citizens. Loudest ones get greasy wheels, right? I am not very loud when it comes to town politics. Rather passive. I can not sit back any longer. Why in the world would we need a town health board? Why the redundancy? We already pay taxes for the Ravalli County Health Board. This encompasses the entire Ravalli County. They have gone through the expense of finding virologists and epidemiologists. You are aot suggesting that they are not knowledgeable in their fields because you disagree? Do we really need a board to add a mask order on top of the already mandated mask order. The businesses in this town have been through ENOUGH. They are barely making it. They are trying their best to deal with both sides of this issue. They have been getting horribly abused, their businesses have been attacked online by a group called Masked Up, whose sole goal is to harass them into complying with thei r ideals. They have called for attacking them online, in person and over the phone. We have been putting our lives on the line since March, but never have I been so scared to go to work, because I am mask exempt. Never have I been so scared to send my son to school because of the bully parents that will teach their kids to bully my child because he is mask exempt.

I need to also talk about the school for a second. I was severely disappointed in the fact that you, Mayor Dewey, jumped on the mask bandwagon and attacked the school. They had taken the time to survey each parent. They had an online option for those students that needed that option (this option was largely ignored by all media outlets), PLUS the CHOICE on masks at the school. This I rejoiced in because my son has severe OCD. What you may not know what OCD is, he is afraid his actions or lack of actions will cause harm to family and friends. He does rituals. These rituals are handwashing, circling the desk, and pacing. He is under so much anxiety. It got so bad last year when the news of Covid hit, he started pulling out his hair. Literally. It took US two years to stop him from washing his hands to the point of bleeding. It has taken ALL OF US. An entire team to calm him down...refocus him, train him and love

[EXTERNAL] 8-13-2020 Public Comment

V

Vicki Motley via Stevensville Montana <noreply@townofstevensville.com>

△ 5 % → …

Thu 8/13/2020 6:51 PM **To:** Jenelle Berthoud

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Submitted on Thursday, August 13, 2020 - 6:51pm Submitted by user: Visitor Submitted values are:

First & Last Name: Vicki Motley

Address: 318 9th St.

Agenda Item: New Business: Discussion/Decision: Establishing a Local Board of Public Health

for the Town of Stevensville

Comment: I know that I sent an email to all of the council members about my concerns in establishing a Local Board of Health. I would like my feelings on the record. I do not feel that we need to establish a Local Board of Health. I feel that Ravalli County has an established Board of Health, that already works well with the towns, county and hospital. I have not felt like we have been left out by not having a local Board of Health. We "Stevensville" do not have a population that warrants something like this. I am aware that there is CARES money, but eventually the money will run out, and the Town residents can not afford to continue paying for this duplicated service that we already have in the Ravalli County Health Dept. I respectfully ask that you not establish this board.

DO NOT REPLY DIRECTLY TO THIS EMAIL

K

 $\mbox{\ensuremath{\mathfrak{C}}}$ Reply all $\mbox{\ensuremath{\mathfrak{T}}}$ Delete $\mbox{\ensuremath{\mathfrak{D}}}$ Junk Block $\mbox{\ensuremath{\mathfrak{C}}}$

[EXTERNAL] 8-13-2020 Public Comment

i Flag for follow up.

Kent Barbian via Stevensville Montana <noreply@t ownofstevensville.com>

 \triangle 5 % \rightarrow \cdots

Thu 8/13/2020 7:07 PM **To:** Jenelle Berthoud

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Submitted on Thursday, August 13, 2020 - 7:06pm Submitted by user: Visitor

Submitted values are:

First & Last Name: Kent Barbian

Address: 116 Cottonwood Court, Hamilton, MT 59840

Agenda Item: Public Comments (Public comment from citizens on items that are not on the

agenda) Comment:

The live meeting is not in the viewing window on your website. Is it being live streamed?

Kent

DO NOT REPLY DIRECTLY TO THIS EMAIL

From: Kent Barbian via Stevensville Montana <noreply@townofstevensville.com>

Sent: Thursday, August 13, 2020 7:25 PM

To: Jenelle Berthoud < jenelle@townofstevensville.com>

Subject: [EXTERNAL] 8-13-2020 Public Comment

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Submitted on Thursday, August 13, 2020 - 7:25pm Submitted by user: Visitor Submitted values are:

First & Last Name: Kent Barbian

Address: 116 Cottonwood Court, Hamilton, MT 59840

Agenda Item: Public Comments (Public comment from citizens on items that are not on the agenda)

Comment:

Can the police chief comment on the animal noise issue on 7/25/2020:

Animal Noise Southwest Area 7/25/2020 0:06.

What was the problem and is there a city ordinance that enforces animal problems and protects citizens?

Thanks

ent Barbian via Stevensville Montana <noreply@towno fstevensville.com> Thu 8/13/2020 7:28 PM To: Jenelle Berthoud

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Submitted on Thursday, August 13, 2020 - 7:27pm Submitted by user: Visitor Submitted values are:

First & Last Name: Kent Barbian

Address: 116 Cottonwood Court, Hamilton, MT 59840

Agenda Item: Public Comments (Public comment from citizens on items that are not on the agenda)

Comment:

Also comment on the following three items: Dog at Large Northeast Area 7/27/2020 10:16 Animal Problem Southwest Area 7/27/2020 15:12 Animal Problem Northeast Area 7/29/2020 21:15

Kent Barbian via Stevensvill e Montana <noreply@town ofstevensville.com> Thu 8/13/2020 7:32 PM To: Jenelle Berthoud

П

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Submitted on Thursday, August 13, 2020 - 7:31pm Submitted by user: Visitor Submitted values are:

First & Last Name: Kent Barbian

Address: 116 Cottonwood Court, Hamilton, MT 59840

Agenda Item: Public Comments (Public comment from citizens on items that are not on the agenda)

Comment:

To go along with my earlier questions regarding the animal issues:

Please discuss what the complaint was and what was done. Is there any ordinance that protects the

citizens of Stevensville with animal noise?

Was the citizen(s) who complained "satisfied" with how it was resolved?

Where do you take animals if needing impounding?

Thanks, Kent

 $\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\tiny CPL}}}$ Reply all $\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\tiny CPL}}}$ Delete $\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\tiny O}}}$ Junk Block $\mbox{\ensuremath{\mbox{\tiny Block}}}$

[EXTERNAL] 8-13-2020 Public Comment

i Flag for follow up.

April Axtell via Stevensville Montana <noreply@to wnofstevensville.com>

Thu 8/13/2020 7:37 PM To: Jenelle Berthoud

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Submitted on Thursday, August 13, 2020 - 7:37pm Submitted by user: Visitor Submitted values are:

First & Last Name: April Axtell

Address: 2869 Caribou Ln, Stevensville MT 59870

Agenda Item: New Business: Discussion/Decision: Use of Face Coverings in Public Settings to

Help Prevent the Spread of COVID-19

Comment: I will not be sending my children to a school where they are required to wear a mask. I am speaking as a mother and as a past daycare teacher. I personally do not feel that it is safe for the adults at that time who are responsible for my childs safety to not be able to see their full face at a glance and recognize her if a emergency happened or even a non emergency event happened. I feel the same way about mask wearing all around town, it needs to be a personal choice.

DO NOT REPLY DIRECTLY TO THIS EMAIL

K

[EXTERNAL] 8-13-2020 Public Comment

(i) Flag for follow up.

Kent Barbian via Stevensville Montana <noreply@t ownofstevensville.com>

△ 5 % → …

Thu 8/13/2020 7:44 PM To: Jenelle Berthoud

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Submitted on Thursday, August 13, 2020 - 7:43pm

Submitted by user: Visitor Submitted values are:

First & Last Name: Kent Barbian

Address: 116 Cottonwood Court, Hamilton, MT 59840

Agenda Item: New Business: Discussion/Decision: Establishing a Local Board of Public Health

for the Town of Stevensville

Comment:

Great comments by Jamie Devlin regarding having a board strictly to further education! Other citizens should login like others do.... not addend video thru some other board members house.

I agree with Mayor Dewey.

Kent Barbian

DO NOT REPLY DIRECTLY TO THIS EMAIL

K

[EXTERNAL] 8-13-2020 Public Comment

i Flag for follow up.

Kent Barbian via Stevensville Montana <noreply@t ownofstevensville.com>

△ 5 % → …

Thu 8/13/2020 7:44 PM To: Jenelle Berthoud

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Submitted on Thursday, August 13, 2020 - 7:44pm Submitted by user: Visitor Submitted values are:

First & Last Name: Kent Barbian

Address: 116 Cottonwood Court, Hamilton, MT 59840

Agenda Item: New Business: Discussion/Decision: Establishing a Local Board of Public Health

for the Town of Stevensville

Comment: cutoff Mr. Mickelson now

DO NOT REPLY DIRECTLY TO THIS EMAIL

From:

garyhren68 < garyhren68@gmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, August 13, 2020 7:49 PM

To:

Council

Subject:

[EXTERNAL] Local board of public health for stevi..

Follow Up Flag:

Follow up

Flag Status:

Flagged

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Im not in the city limits but i can drive to Stevi in 5 minutes, and my address is Stevensville. Its aparrent that mayor dewey and like minded council members do as he,,,they please..

This has been a place of peace until this last decade, now OUR sleepy wonderful town is on a fast track to big city agendas.

We watched helplessly while our beautiful city of seattle went bad, crime, now weve been gone 5 years and its ruined..thats what happens when gutless people say nothing.

THINK ABOUT WHAT YOU VOTE FOR, TONIGHT HE'S THE MAYOR, NOT A KING..DO YOU WANT STEVI TO LOSE ITS CHARM..VOTE NO ON A STEVI HEALTH BOARD...idea

I WANT TO SEE STEVI OFF THE NEWS FOR ALL THE WRONG REASONS, HEY MAYOR GIVE US OUR MONEY BACK FOR ILLEGALLY PLOWING MAIN STREET TWO WINTERS AGO..

THATS CALLED A STATE HWY, THEY PLOW IT.

THE DAY HE GETS VOTED OUT, , MAYBE, JUST MAYBE WE CAN SETTLE DOWN OUR EMBATTLED TOWN AND LEARN TO EMBRACE LOVE THY NEIGHBOR AGAIN.

Sincerely Gary Hren..

I just heard about tonight's agenda 20 minutes ago.

Montana is the last best place as long as we fight for whats right fir her..

Sent from my Verizon, Samsung Galaxy smartphone

K

[EXTERNAL] 8-13-2020 Public Comment

Flag for follow up.

Kent Barbian via Stevensville Montana <noreply@t ownofstevensville.com>

△ 5 % → …

Thu 8/13/2020 7:50 PM To: Jenelle Berthoud

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Submitted on Thursday, August 13, 2020 - 7:50pm Submitted by user: Visitor

Submitted by user: Visitor Submitted values are:

First & Last Name: Kent Barbian

Address: 116 Cottonwood Court, Hamilton, MT 59840

Agenda Item: New Business: Discussion/Decision: Establishing a Local Board of Public Health

for the Town of Stevensville

Comment:

Mayor Dewey was within his right to cutoff Mr. Mickelson's link as his (Mr. Mickelson) actions

were inappropriate.

It's too bad to see these type of interactions. If table to Sept 10, then do something then.

Kent

DO NOT REPLY DIRECTLY TO THIS EMAIL

D

≪ Reply all ✓ 🗓 Delete 🛇 Junk Block …

[EXTERNAL] 8-13-2020 Public Comment

i Flag for follow up.

Dan Rasmussen via Stevensville Montana <noreply @townofstevensville.com>

 \triangle 5 % \rightarrow \cdots

Thu 8/13/2020 7:50 PM To: Jenelle Berthoud

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Submitted on Thursday, August 13, 2020 - 7:50pm

Submitted by user: Visitor Submitted values are:

First & Last Name: Dan Rasmussen

Address: 868 Willoughby Ln

Agenda Item: New Business: Discussion/Decision: Establishing a Local Board of Public Health

for the Town of Stevensville

Comment: I do NOT believe we have any need for a board of public health for the town of Stevensville. DO NOT need another level of bureaucracy. Individuals are wise enough to make their own choices for their own health. COVID-19 has NOT shown to be as dangerous as was first predicted. We do NOT need another public health board!!

DO NOT REPLY DIRECTLY TO THIS EMAIL

≪ Reply all ∨ 🗓 Delete 🛇 Junk Block …

[EXTERNAL] 8-13-2020 Public Comment

i Flag for follow up.

Kent Barbian via Stevensville Montana <noreply@t ownofstevensville.com>

△ 5 % → …

Thu 8/13/2020 7:52 PM **To:** Jenelle Berthoud

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Submitted on Thursday, August 13, 2020 - 7:52pm Submitted by user: Visitor

Submitted by user: Visitor

First & Last Name: Kent Barbian

Address: 116 Cottonwood Court, Hamilton, MT 59840

Agenda Item: New Business: Discussion/Decision: Use of Face Coverings in Public Settings to

Help Prevent the Spread of COVID-19

Comment:

I sent a public comment earlier today that needs to be read during this meeting on this item!

Can you do it now that Ms. Devlin is absent?

Kent Barbian

DO NOT REPLY DIRECTLY TO THIS EMAIL

Kent Barbian via Stevensvill e Montana <noreply@town ofstevensville.com> Thu 8/13/2020 7:36 PM To: Jenelle Berthoud

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Submitted on Thursday, August 13, 2020 - 7:35pm Submitted by user: Visitor Submitted values are:

First & Last Name: Kent Barbian

Address: 116 Cottonwood Court, Hamilton, MT 59840

Agenda Item: Public Comments (Public comment from citizens on items that are not on the agenda)

Comment:

Answer/Reply from Kent:

I understand not entertaining my questions during admin reporting. Thus, please do forward my comments to the police chief and we can discuss at a later time.

I can be reached at kent.barbian2@gmail.com or by phone at 406-493-9272.

Thank you. Kent Barbian

[EXTERNAL] 8-13-2020 Public Comment

i Flag for follow up.

Shirley Rasmussen via Stevensville Montana <nore ply@townofstevensville.com>

△ 5 % → …

Thu 8/13/2020 7:56 PM To: Jenelle Berthoud

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Submitted on Thursday, August 13, 2020 - 7:55pm Submitted by user: Visitor

Submitted values are:

First & Last Name: Shirley Rasmussen

Address: 868 Willoughby Ln

Agenda Item: New Business: Discussion/Decision: Use of Face Coverings in Public Settings to

Help Prevent the Spread of COVID-19

Comment: Many scientists have spoken out about the DANGERS of continual face coverings!! There is more potential for disease by breathing our own carbon dioxide day after day than there is risk for COVID-19. I WILL NOT wear a face mask!!!! Stevensville is our place of doing business. Groceries, Napa, Cenex, Family Pharmacy, are all places that we frequent. I CAN NOT get oxygen with a face mask and I do NOT have to give my health history just because I CHOOSE NOT to wear a mask! There is NO documentation of illness or dying connected to Covid that should in any way cause required face masks. Wear a mask if YOU CHOOSE. I will choose NOT to wear a mask.

DO NOT REPLY DIRECTLY TO THIS EMAIL

K

≪ Reply all ∨ 🗓 Delete 🛇 Junk Block …

[EXTERNAL] 8-13-2020 Public Comment

i Flag for follow up.

Kent Barbian via Stevensville Montana <noreply@t ownofstevensville.com>

△ 5 % → …

Thu 8/13/2020 8:01 PM To: Jenelle Berthoud

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Submitted on Thursday, August 13, 2020 - 8:00pm Submitted by user: Visitor Submitted values are:

First & Last Name: Kent Barbian

Address: 116 Cottonwood Court, Hamilton, MT 59840

Agenda Item: New Business: Discussion/Decision: Use of Face Coverings in Public Settings to

Help Prevent the Spread of COVID-19

Comment:

As council members, the answer is: direct concerned citizens to the governor of Montana's

website and his issued directive.

Kent Barbian

DO NOT REPLY DIRECTLY TO THIS EMAIL

[EXTERNAL] 8-13-2020 Public Comment

i Flag for follow up.

Kent Barbian via Stevensville Montana <noreply@townofstevensville.com>

△ 5 % → …

Thu 8/13/2020 8:14 PM To: Jenelle Berthoud

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Submitted on Thursday, August 13, 2020 - 8:13pm

Submitted by user: Visitor Submitted values are:

First & Last Name: Kent Barbian

Address: 116 Cottonwood Court, Hamilton, MT 59840

Agenda Item: New Business: Discussion/Decision: Use of Face Coverings in Public Settings to

Help Prevent the Spread of COVID-19

Comment:

I understand that you cannot read all the public comments. Thank you for your comments

Mayor Dewey.

Good luck and stay safe - both physically and pandemically....

Thank you

Kent Barbian

DO NOT REPLY DIRECTLY TO THIS EMAIL

From:

Sharon Dunn <dunnfamily98@gmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, August 13, 2020 8:14 PM

To:

Public Comment

Subject:

[EXTERNAL] Health department

Follow Up Flag:

Follow up

Flag Status:

Flagged

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

I do not want a health department for the town of Stevensville. That department is sufficiently handled by Ravalli County. I am for limited government.

Sincerely, Sharon Dunn

Sent from my iPhone